


HAMLIN CONSERVATION ADVISORY BOARD                                                                                                                                                                           November 22, 2021

                                                             Hamlin Conservation Advisory Board MINUTES
                                                                            Monday, November 22, 2021
                                                                                             7:00 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Hamlin Conservation Advisory Board was held at the Hamlin Town Hall located at 1658 Lake Road, Hamlin was called to order by Chairperson Dave Walch at 7:00 p.m. with the locations of the fire exits and AED explained for those present.  It was asked that all cell phones and pagers be turned off for the duration of the meeting.

Roll call:  Clarke Mahaney, Jeanine Klopp, Dave Walch, Carrie Whipple (excused), Steve Rutherford.

Present:  Town Board Liaison Jason Baxter (excused).  Cindy Lutwiller.

Approval of the October 25, 2021 meeting minutes.  A motion was made by Clarke Mahaney, seconded by Jeanine Klopp, to approve the meeting minutes of October 25, 2021 as amended and recorded.  
Members polled:  Clarke Mahaney aye, Dave Walch aye, Jeanine Klopp aye, Steve Rutherford abstain.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC FORUM OPENED
Chairperson Dave Walch opened the Public Forum for the duration of the meeting.

REPORTS
Jeanine Klopp				PB		              11/01/2021 
Steve Rutherford			FAB		              11/08/2021 
Steve Rutherford			EMC			11/17/2021
Clarke Mahaney			TB			11/08/2021 
Dave Walch				ZBA			11/15/2021

ASSIGNMENTS
Jeanine Klopp				PB			12/06/2021 
Steve Rutherford			FAB			12/13/2021 
Steve Rutherford			EMC			12/15/2021
Clarke Mahaney			TB			12/13/2021 
Dave Walch			              ZBA			12/20/2021 


Jeanine Klopp reported on the November 1, 2021 Planning Board Meeting.
There was a work session for the proposal of a solar facility to be located at 1764 Walker Lake Ontario Road.  The site plan submitted at this point have been only 30% complete.  J.P. Schepp added that there are still requested items to be presented.  Attorney O’Toole stated that there will be no approve tonight.  The plan is only 1/3 complete.  The board will see you again when a complete site plan has been submitted

Steve Rutherford reported on the November 8, 2021 Fishing Advisory Board Meeting.
The board is continuing to update the web design and see the progress of how it looks.  A filmmaker named Joe was filming on Sandy Creek last week.  The Major League Fishing Program which is a spin off of Bass Masters Classic is looking at Rochester as a tournament site.  The DEC and the Canal Authority are looking at a pilot program to let water into the tributaries.  It has been done several times a year where water was let out of the canal.  They are looking to open the valve permanently in the summertime for Sandy Creek.  The DEC is looking to purchase easements from landowners so that persons may fish right up to the water.  Last year Oak Orchard had the pilot program


Steve Rutherford reported on the November 17, 2021 EMC Meeting.
Steve was not able to attend the meeting.

Clarke Mahaney reported on the November 8, 2021 Town Board Meeting.
Approval of Public Hearing Meeting Minutes of October 27, 2021.  Approval of Town Board Meeting Minutes of October 27, 2021.Approval of Payment of Bills from their Respective Funds.  Approval of Budget Transfers.  Local law 32-2021 to prohibit the establishing of cannabis retail dispensaries and onsite consumption sites in the Town of Hamlin. This was passed.  Deposit Navistar Engine Settlement Check into the Highway Equipment Reserve.  Authorize the Supervisor to execute amendment No.5 to the agreement between the Town of Hamlin and ESL Federal Credit Union.  All other information can be read online on the Town Board Minutes.

Dave Walch reported on the November 15, 2021 Zoning Board of Appeals Meeting.
Public Hearing for Chris Wegman of 29 Drake Road for a variance for an 8-foot-high fence in his rear yard.  This was granted.
Public Hearing for Dean Hess of 300 Ketchum Road for a variance to place a pole barn in front of the main front foundation line of the dwelling on the property.  This was granted.
Coastal Erosion Hazard Area Permit for Richard Gudgel of 19 Summer Haven Drive to add a new deck and a 3-season room using the same footprint as the original deck within 100 feet of the lake.  This was granted.

Jeanine Klopp reported on the Friends of Hamlin Beach
Tree work in camping Areas A and C has been completed.  Work will continue in Area B until snow flies.  All bathrooms have been shut down for the season except Area 1 and Area 4 near shelter 5.  All the shelters are locked for the winter.  The main road will close just beyond Area 2 when we get our first snow.  The road to Yanty Marsh and the campground will also close at that time.  Camping season 2022 will run from the weekend before Memorial Day until Columbus weekend.  There will be a self-guided “first hike” on January 1, 2022 beginning at the park office.  The theme: how animals survive over the winter.  The Friends will not have a regular meeting until March, but will continue to participate in projects and plan activities for next year.

 Zoning Workshop Report
There was no Zoning Workshop meeting this month.

ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Jeanine Klopp, seconded by Steve Rutherford, to adjourn this portion of the meeting.
Members polled:  Clarke Mahaney aye, Dave Walch aye, Jeanine Klopp aye, Steve Rutherford aye.  Motion carried

HAMLIN WATERFRONT COMMITTEE
This portion of the meeting was opened by Chairperson Dave Walch with the attending members present.
Members polled:  Clarke Mahaney aye, Dave Walch aye, Jeanine Klopp aye, Steve Rutherford aye.  Motion carried.

REFERRALS
19 Summer Haven Drive – new deck and 3 season room using existing footprint of a deck to be demolished – Consistent.
70 Lake Road East Fork – to add a lean-to addition to the existing garage.  This application has been delayed by the homeowner.

DISCUSSION
A motion was made by Jeanine Klopp, seconded by, Clarke Mahaney, to nominate Steve Rutherford for the position of Chairperson of the Conservation Advisory Board for the year 2022.
Members polled:  Clarke Mahaney aye, Dave Walch aye, Jeanine Klopp aye.  Motion carried.

ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Steve Rutherford, seconded by Jeanine Klopp, to adjourn tonight’s meeting barring no further business.
Members polled:  Clarke Mahaney aye, Dave Walch aye, Jeanine Klopp aye, Steve Rutherford aye.  Motion carried.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted By:






Cheryl J. Pacelli
Support Board Clerk

The next scheduled meeting of the Hamlin Conservation Advisory Board will be held on Tuesday, December 14, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at the Hamlin Town Hall located at 1658 Lake Road, Hamlin.  
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